The December 2007 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 12/05/07. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Beckerman, Favire, Carter, George & Fisher were present. Also in attendance were Mayor Bill Warner and many concerned residents.


The November 2007 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. George stated that there was a typo error in the minutes.  Page 125 last paragraph it should read $68.80 per yard for extra salt. A motion to accept the minutes as corrected was made by George, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by George, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.11/07/07

$  442.14

$143102.23
$ 7127.42

Deposits


$  608.78

$  3700.65
$  805.00

Withdrawals

$  479.15

$  2844.92
$ 3838.00

Interest

     $
    

$   512.49
$__ 20.74    

Bal. 12/05/07

$  571.77
     $144470.45  
$7127.42





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 11/07/07

$11632.55

$995.26

$17.97

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$ 1789.14

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   39.77 
$  3.71

$  .00
Bal.12/05/07

$ 9883.18

$998.97

$17.97

SEWER FUND

Bal. 11/07/07


$ 40148.63

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$      .00

Deposits



$ 35199.00

Interest



$    65.05
Bal 12/05/07


$ 65699.25

CORRESPONDENCE:


George stated that we received the Dam Inspection report.  We need to forward this to the insurance co.  We received a follow up letter from the inspection visit, which will be sent to Borton Lawson because it came from the state with recommendations.  Happy to report that the dam inspections do not require us to do a whole lot right now.  Just some maintenance and continue with the piezometer readings. Some work will be needed down the road.  DEP has asked Sue to be in touch with Borton Lawson about what the next step would be with the next phase of some of the other issues that have been addressed earlier.


We received a card from Greg Robinson representing the PLA thanking us for our donation to help with the restocking of the lake program.  Next restocking will be in the spring of 2008 and will consist of 275 large mouth bass.


George stated we received a letter from a resident who had concerns that this building, the community house, does not properly display handicap signs for access.  Since we do not own the building we are forwarding the letter to the Association.  


George said that we have a letter from Jack Varaly stating that he has sent our application for the gaming funds and we received a reply from the county that they have received the app and will support us in our efforts to get the funds.  Later in the meeting we need to pass a resolution that we do desire these funds and will go forward with the necessary paperwork in applying for them.

QUESTIONS:


Irma Reimold from the Zoning Hearing Board stated we need to appoint an alternate for the zoning hearing board and her recommendation is Ned McGuire.  George stated that she received a letter a few months ago from Ned McGuire that he was interested and we never took care of it.  Carter motioned to appoint Ned McGuire to be an alternate on the Zoning Hearing Board, 2nd by George, roll call all in favor none opposed, motion carried.

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 3700.65

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$  269.50

Realty Transfer Taxes



$  250.00

Zoning Hearing Permit-Aqua PA



$   50.00

Zoning permits



$   50.00

Contractors Permits



$  230.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$  239.37

Taxes Collected



$11360.00

Sewer Fees Collected (August)

BILLS:
READ 



$  129.90

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin/Comm.-Oct & Nov



$   31.72

PP&L October 2 streetlights



$ 3838.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Dec Garbage Coll.



$  168.00

Journal Newspapers-Zoning hearing(Aqua 






PA, Tax Ord., Budget Notice Ads

$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Dec. Salary

$  300.00

Mayor Salary, Bill Warner, 4th Qtr



$  781.24

FNCB – Interest on Loan

$  400.00
Zoning Officer Salary-Sally Horny (Nov/Dec)



$   24.00

PA State Assoc of Boroughs, Subsription



$  640.25

James E Jarick, snowplowing 11/18 & 19



$   56.02

Verizon- Telephone 11/7 to 12/6/07



$  100.00

Wyatt Johnson, grass cutting beach & 






pagoda 2007 summer



$ 1387.50

Teresa Wojciechowski, Sec/Treas salary 






& rent 6 months



$  250.00

Teresa Wojciechowski,garbage collection






salary



$  300.00

PLA rent for 2007



$  300.00

Margo Beckerman, tax collector salary



$  100.00

Lynn Greene Court Stenographer-Aqua PA






hearing



$  720.00

Council members salary



$41942.91

AQUA PA Inv 5 thru 9 sewer connections



$ 2379.87

Aqua PA repairs to sewer pumps 4 prop.



$ 1911.55

Borton Lawson, Emerg Action Plan & Dam






($1294.37 & $617.18)


George made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Fisher, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


George said that there was a question a while ago as to whether or not we were charging too much for zoning hearings, but we really are not charging enough looking at the expenses.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Mayor Warner stated that he has some sad news for the hunters.  People have been coming up Hollenback road and running through safety zones a lot of the times and shooting and hunting right off the road.  All the land in Penn Lake is private here in Penn Lake and you need written permission from the landowner to hunt on private land in the state of PA.  Wanted to let the public know that and the game commission will be watching this closely, violations will be very bad.  


Carter said that we started taking the piezometer readings at the dam and they were the same or better this year than the last time which was back in 2004.  

We have two school bus stop signs ahead to be posted on Hollenback Road and we will install them.  The school actually purchased them but we need to install them.


ZO Sally Horny said she had a request for a permit for a fence; other complaints taken care of and when the ordinance regarding sheds will be passed the sheds will be taken care of.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


Erica Fishers term on council is expiring at the end of the year and will be leaving us.  George wished Erica Fisher well and thanked her for a job well done on Council.  


George said that we need to award the garbage contract to either JP Mascaro whose bid came in at $47,904/yr making the garbage fee per homeowner at $215.00/yr, or Keystone Sanitation whose bid was $42,400/yr or $190/yr per homeowner.  George said she had called several communities for recommendations and only Freeland Borough replied rating Keystone Sanitation and 8 ½ to 9 on a scale of 0-10.  That is all that she heard about Keystone.  George said we need to appoint one of them.  Discussion ensued.

George motioned to accept Keystone Sanitation as our 2008 garbage contractor for a fee of $42,400/yr, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

RES. #5 OF 2007 accepting the garbage bid from Keystone Sanitation for 2008 for $42,400 per year.


George stated that we’ve had the posting of the ordinance for the sheds and now its time to decide whether we will pass this.  The proposed ordinance is ORD #2 of 2007, which addresses accessory structures.  George made a motion to pass ORD #2 of 2007 to allow accessory structures, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call Beckerman, Favire, Carter, George & Fisher all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

ORD #2 of 2007 adopting the ordinance addressing accessory structures.


Every year we need to re-enact the tax ordinances, they are without change.


George motioned to adopt ORD #3 of 2007 fixing the tax rate millage for general purposes to be 17 mills, 2nd by Fisher, roll call Beckerman, Favire, Carter, George & Fisher all in favor, none opposed motion carried.

ORD #3 of 2007 setting the tax millage for general purposes at 17 mills.


George motioned to adopt ORD #4 of 2007 re-enacting the wage tax ordinance to be one half of one percent of all earned income earned or received by residents & nonresidents, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call Beckerman, Favire, Carter, George & Fisher all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

ORD #4 of 2007 adopting a wage tax of one half of one percent on all income earned or received by residents & nonresidents.


George motioned to adopt ORD #5 of 2007 imposing a tax rate of one half of one percent upon the transfer of titles of real estate in the Borough Of Penn Lake, 2nd by Fisher, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

ORD #5 of 2007 adopting the imposition of a tax rate of one half of one percent upon the transfer of titles of Real Estate in Penn Lake Park Borough.

NEW BUSINESS:


George said we need to set meeting dates for 2008.  Since this coming year is when we have our reorganization meeting in January, and it needs to be on the first Monday of the year that falls after the 1st.  This falls on January 7th.  That will be our first meeting of the year.  The following months the meetings will be the first Wednesday of each month.

George made a motion setting the Borough Council meeting dates to be Monday, January 7th for the reorganization meeting and the meetings for the rest of the year to be the 1st Wednesday of each month, 7:00pm work session, 7:30pm council meeting at the community house, 2nd by Carter, roll call all in favor none opposed motion carried.

RES #6 of 2007 setting the monthly meeting dates for 2008 to be on Monday for January 7th as the reorganization meeting, thereafter the 1st Wednesday of each month at 7:00pm for the work session, 7:30pm for the meeting at the Community House.


George said we received a letter from the White Haven Volunteer Fire Co for fire protection for 2008 to remain at $3300.00.  George made a motion to accept and enter into an agreement with the White Haven Volunteer Fire Co for fire protection for 2008 at a fee of $3300.00/yr, 2nd by Fisher, roll call all in favor, none opposed motion carried.

RES. #7 of 2007 accepting the agreement with the White Haven Volunteer Fire Co for fire protection for $2008 for $3300.00/yr.


George motioned to pass RES. #8 of 2007 setting the garbage fee to be $190/yr per homeowner, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

RES. #8 of 2007 setting the garbage collection fee for each homeowner to be $190 per year.



I read the second reading of the 2008 budget, George motioned to accept the second and final reading of the budget which included the garbage collection contracted fee of $42,400, 2nd by Fisher, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


George motioned to adopt RES. #9 of 2007 appointing Jack Varaly to go forward and make application on behalf of Penn Lake Park Borough seeking gaming funds for the comprehensive plan, 2nd by Carter, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

RES. #9 of 2007 appoint Jack Varaly to go forward and make application on behalf of Penn Lake Park Borough seeking gaming funds for the comprehensive plan.


George wished to again thank Erica Fisher for her fine work on council and asked her to keep coming and we’ll find something else for her to do.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by George, 2nd by Carter, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

